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THE SITUATION OF HUMAN RIGHTS DEFENDERS

The member organizations of the International Coalition of NGOs wish to present to the Honorable Commission the situation of human rights defenders in the region.

We reiterate our concern over the prevalence of impunity in cases of violations of the human rights of human rights defenders in the region.  This is reflected in the lack of prompt and expeditious investigations when the human rights of defenders are violated and the failure to bring the perpetrators of such violations to justice.
In addition, the work of human rights defenders continues to be criminalized, placing them in a precarious situation.  At the regional level, such criminalization takes the form of actions that hinder the work of defenders in the various countries and prevent the entry of foreigners working in the field.
Another matter of concern is that the very work of human rights defenders has become the subject of intelligence operations and that reports resulting from such operations have been leaked to clandestine groups that threaten the defenders.

We are mindful of resolution AG/RES. 1842 (XXXII-O/02), adopted by the OAS General Assembly in Barbados, which recognized the work of human rights defenders, expressed concern over actions that prevent or hamper the work of individuals or organizations working to promote and protect fundamental rights and freedoms, and reiterated the need to promote the essential principles and standards on this matter.
Therefore, the civil society organizations belonging to the International Coalition of NGOs wish to present the following recommendations to the Honorable Commission:

· Urge the states to implement effective and efficient means of preventing and protecting against aggression, threats, and other violations of the human rights of human rights defenders in the Americas.  These mechanisms should have a legal basis consistent with international standards on the matter so as to stand the test of time.  Both petitioners and victims of violations should be guaranteed participation in those mechanisms.
· Request information from the states and civil society on the implementation of such mechanisms.

· Promote communication and consultation with forums and civil society organizations for the protection and promotion of the work of defenders.  This important meeting is an example.
· Protection initiatives could be carried out by the Honorable Commission itself in especially serious cases of violations of the human rights of defenders.

· The member states could implement and promote campaigns at the national level to promote, and promote respect for, the work of human rights defenders in the region.

· Provide protection bodies with sufficient and effective resources so as to increase their efficacy in protecting and promoting human rights.

· Ensure that a specific mechanism within the protection system addresses the situation of defenders and has the necessary resources and support to guarantee protection of human rights defenders in the Americas.

· Continue promoting cooperation with the universal human rights protection system for effective implementation of the United Nations declaration on defenders.

· Invite the Inter-American Commission on Human Rights to appoint a special rapporteur on the matter.

· Invite nongovernmental human rights organizations of the region to contribute to the aforementioned initiatives.
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